
 

   

Dates For Your Diary 

This diary is given in good faith to enable you to set your own diaries. There may be some changes beyond our control and we will 
communicate this through text or via the newsletter. There may also be additional events which we will inform you of as they occur. 
Please make sure we have your up to date phone number.  
Date Day Class/year  Event Information  
3.4.17 Monday  All pupils  Parent consultation by 

appointment to discuss pupil report 
and targets  

Ring reception for appointments  

3.4.17 Monday  Reception  height and weight check  School nurse visit 

3/7.4.17 Monday  Year 5 Bikeability ongoing DCC bikeability team- see class letter  

5.4.17 Wednesday  All pupils  Parent consultation by 
appointment to discuss pupil report 
and targets  

Ring reception for appointments  

5.4.17 Wednesday Reception Spring Parade Se3e class letter  

6.4.17 Thursday  Class 7 and 8 Easter concert  See class letter -  Mr Scorer and Mrs Hext 

6.4.17 Thursday  Class 5 and 6 Palace Garden NC educational visit  See class letter  

7.4.17 Friday  All pupils  Last day of school – no after school 
club  

School reopens on Monday 24th April  

Breakfast club doors will open only 5 minutes before any events held in the main hall to allow visitors into school. This is for 
safeguarding reasons so please do not queue up too early.  After events pupils will not be released early. They will be taken back to 
class and dismissed from their usual entrances at 3.15 pm. You are welcome to wait in the hall if weather is poor. This ensures all pupils 
are accounted for in line with safeguarding procedures.  

 

NEW PARENT GOVERNORS- We are delighted to welcome Mrs Alison Spencer and Mrs Carla Williams onto the governors 

body to represent the views of parents. Many thanks to them for volunteering. Please consult them if you need help with 

any issues. They will attend their first governing body meeting in the Summer term.  

TIMES TABLES- Please help your child to learn tables up to 12 x12 by chanting eg. 6 tables 6,12,18,24… and 1x6=6,2x6=12 

etc. also corresponding division eg 12 divided by 6 =2 , 12 divided by 2 = 6 etc. Teachers are testing pupils and are 

rewarding achievement.  

BIKES ANS SCOOTERS- we still have a small number of pupils riding bikes and scooters on site when collecting after school. 

PLEASE stop your child from riding until you are out of the main gates.  We have had a few nasty accidents.  

AFTER SCHOOL CLUB: REMEMBER NO CLUB ON THE LAST FRIDAY OF TERM- 7.4.17 DUE TO LOW NUMBERS ATTENDING IN 

THE PAST.  

EASTER CONCERT-classes 7 and 8 on Thursday 6th April in the main hall. A class letter has the finer details. Small hall doors 

open at 9.25am, show starts at 9.30 am. Remember to safeguard all pupils, do not take photos during the show- there will 

be an opportunity to take a photo of your own child at the end of the performance.  

 

Governors voluntarily working on your 

behalf to ensure all aspects of the schools 

work are effective and compliant. 

Chair: Mrs C Barclay  

 Vice Chair: Mrs P Ellis 

Local Authority: Mrs P Spoors 

Co opted: Mrs J Winn, Mr M Grinstead, Mrs 

W Fickling   

Parent: Mr T Watson, Mrs Spencer, Mrs 

Williams  

Staff: Mrs J Henry, Mrs A M Boyd 

You may contact any governor via the 

school. Complaints in the first instance are 

to be communicated to Mrs Boyd.  

  

 

Shotton Hall Primary School 

Working together to 

S H I N E 

Successful, Happy, Inspired and 
Nurtured towards Excellence 

Headteacher: Mrs A.M. Boyd 

Deputy Headteacher: Mrs L. Francis 

Acting Deputy Head Teacher: Mrs J 

Bowmaker 

Assistant Headteachers: Mrs S. Sands, Ms 

E. Metcalfe 

Behaviour, Attendance and Safeguarding 

Officer : Mr K. Morgan 

SENCO/pastoral : Mrs J. Bowmaker      

Site Manager: Mrs W. Fickling 

 Office manager Mrs J Johnson  

  

 

31.3.17 NEWS 

Spring term 2 b 
STRICTLY NO BIKES OR SCOOTERS TO BE 

RIDDEN IN SCHOOL GROUNDS-WE 

HAVE HAD TWO NASTY INCIDENTS THIS 

WEEK. ALL OWNERS MUST WALK THEIR 

BIKES OR SCOOTER OFF THE PREMISES.  

 ATTENDANCE TARGET     97% 

For week beginning 27.3.17 

Phase 3 winner-class 9   98.75% 

Phase 2 winner – class 4  99.11 % 

Whole school- 96.74 % 

Years 1 to 6-  96.64% 

Nearly there! Good news!  

 

96.5996 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

ACHIEVE AND BELIEVE AWARDS 31.3.17 Awards are given each Thursday or Friday in assembly by a senior leader. If you 

would like to visit an assembly please let the office know 

GOLD STARS: Daniel S C2, Kayleigh S C3,  

RESOURCEFUL AWARD: Everyone is working hard to be resourceful and take responsibility for their own learning this 

week. Well done!  

RECIPROCAL AWARD: Honour S C2, Archie W C2, Elliott J C2, Daniel S C2, Millie D C4, Annabelle C C4. 

REFLECTIVE AWARD: Isla Rose M Rainbow, Louie C Rainbow, Ethan B C3, Alexis M Sunshine, Georgia P C7  

RESILIENT AWARD: Mia B C4, Harry F sunshine, Lexi B C1, Alexander S C9, William L C5 

RESPECTFUL AWARD: Louie M C2, Alexandra W C1, Erin G C10 

PEN LICENCE: Logan P C3- keep working hard on your joined handwriting – it must be joined and clearly readable in all 

books including topic. Some children are trying so hard to improve and are very proud of their achievements.  

STAR WRITER AWARD: Logan P C3, Lucas J C1, Lily P C2, Amelia H C5, Kian K C8- Well done- you are brilliant writers!  

TIMES TABLES AWARD: Cole S C3, Matthew W C2, Rowan B C1, Charlie H C7, Evie S C8, Grace G C5 Well done!  

MATHS MASTERY: Zoey W C3, Harley B C3, Sophie C C5 

TIDY TED: class 8 and Rainbow. Be tidy in the lunch halls and do not leave food on the floor-  Packed lunch people put 

your wrappers in your box to take home- Tidy Ted is watching!  

TEAM POINTS:   RUBIES 259    EMERALDS  172    SAPPHIRES 120    TOPAZ  148    WELL DONE RUBIES!                             

BIRTHDAYS: Isabelle B Sunshine, Tilly B C4, Lucas J C1- HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO YOU!  

PLEASE LOOK AT OUR WEBSITE FOR MORE INFORMATION ABOUT OUR SCHOOL www.shottonhallprimary.durham.sch.uk 

 

AUTISM PARENT SUPPORT GROUP, Little Treasures, Oakerside Community Centre, Oakerside Drive, Peterlee,SR8 1NR 

Monday 3rd April, 10 till 12 then every 2nd and 4th Monday starting May. Come and have a chat a cuppa with families 

going through the same there is a small charge of £1.00 per family and any children under school age is more that 

welcome to come. If need any more information please contact either little treasures autism group on facebook or email 

little treasures at LITTLETREASURES18@GMAIL.COM 

 

FOOTBALL! The boys football team took part in the George Wilson Cup competition at Howletch 

Primary School. They played fantastically well and defeated Our Lady Of The Rosary with a 

stunning strike by our captain Brandon to win the game 1-0. We played a very strong Easington 

Colliery in the semi final and eventually lost a very hard fought game 1-0. We almost snatched a 

draw with the last kick of the game, however our attempt fell short and we headed home. The 

boys who took part should be very proud of their efforts. Brilliant work!  

http://www.shottonhallprimary.durham.sch.uk/
mailto:LITTLETREASURES18@GMAIL.COM

